W e l c o m e    t o    Y e a r    3
A very warm welcome to the Junior Department! The Year 3 team this year consists of 
Miss Noon (3N), Miss Bagnall (3B), Miss Devine and Mrs Larson. We thoroughly enjoyed meeting lots of the children at the end of last year and we are really looking forward to getting to know you all properly! All the staff in Year 3 work closely together. If you have a question, concern or suggestion please feel free to approach any of the team.
The Year 3 classes come into the Junior building between 8:45 and 8:55am, through the blue metal doors on the right side of the building. They are dismissed from the same doors at 3:15pm along with both Year 5 classes. Children will not be allowed to leave until we see an adult for them to go to, please be patient with us as we learn to recognise families! 
Each child has a locker to store their coat and bag. Please make sure that everything is labelled with your child’s name and class.
Uniform
Please ensure your child wears school uniform each day (grey trousers/skirt, white polo shirt, white or grey socks/tights, royal blue jumper/cardigan with school logo and black school shoes). Children must come to school dressed in their school PE kit on their designated day (white t-shirt/polo shirt, blue school jumper/cardigan/hoodie with school logo, dark jogging bottoms/shorts and trainers – no football kits or cropped tops please). Just a reminder that our school policy states no jewellery for safety reasons.
Lunches 
Children with packed lunches will place them on the Year 3 trolley as they come into class. If your child is having a school dinner, please pay via ParentPay. If you need help to set up a ParentPay account, please ask at the office. Each child should also bring in a water bottle.
PE
Year 3 will have PE every Tuesday and children must attend school in their full PE kit.
Homework
Your child will be given a purple homework book which will go home every Thursday and must be returned by the following Tuesday. Each week, there will be a piece of maths and English homework and a weekly spellings list. Spelling knowledge will be checked every Wednesday. On the inside cover of your child’s homework book will be their Times Tables Rock Stars login. Children are expected to access TT Rock Stars on a weekly basis and we will have regular times tables tests in class. In Autumn term, we will be revising multiples of 2, 5 and 10 before moving onto multiples of 3, 4 and 8 later in the year.
Home Reading
We encourage all our children to enjoy reading and we ask you to support this through our Home Reading Scheme. Children can choose a book from our class library or from home and their progress needs to be recorded on Track my Read (see Dojo post for more info). Please return school books on Tuesday, we will aim to send new books home on Thursday. If your child is reading a longer book, please return it to school once they have finished.
All communication will be via Class Dojo, Parent mail or our school website so please ensure you check for updates regularly on these platforms.
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